From: Steve and Laurel

To: Valerie Oorthuys; Michael Slagle
Subject: re: Gleasondale Mill Special Permit hearing
Date: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 2:46:56 PM

To the Planning Board
RE: Special Permit request Gleasondale Mill

We have reviewed the site plan for the proposed Special Permit for the Gleasondale
Mill.

The Mill has proposed to move all five dumpsters to a single location at the edge of
the Assabet River, directly across from our yard at 479-483 Gleasondale Road.

We are hoping that another location can be considered, as any errors or leakage with
these dumpsters could negatively impact the river directly upstream from our well.
Also, these industrial dumpsters are fairly noisy when loaded or emptied, and this is
the closest area on the Mill grounds to our property.

Or if a special permit is granted for any use, can the dumpsters at least be screened
for noise and view so as to be less intrusive to those of us directly across the river.

Thank you for your consideration.

Steve and Laurel Cohen
481 Gleasondale Rd, Stow
E-mail: appleworldusa804@netscape.net
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